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      Release of Information and ID Verification of Child Protection Personnel 

Policy: 
Staff will follow procedures regarding child protection personnel to ensure confidentiality of those involved.
Procedure:

Per Child Protective Services request, do not contact the family when the following takes place:

· When reporting suspected child abuse or neglect.

OR

· When Child Protective Services calls or visits the center seeking information about a child or family.

When receiving a call from an unknown Child Protective Services Worker/Police Officer/Foster Care Case Manager, there are several ways to respectfully and quickly verify that the worker is legitimate.
· Ask the worker to fax their identification badge to the center. The worker can stay right on the phone with you while this process is taking place.

OR

· Ask the worker to fax a copy of their request on letterhead. You can then call them back to answer their questions.

OR

· Ask for the phone number of the worker’s supervisor. Contact the supervisor to confirm that the caller is certified personnel at that agency.

When a Child Protective Services Worker/Police Officer/Foster Care Case Manager comes to your classroom to speak with you or the child, verify the child’s presence or request other information, you need to verify their identification.
· Ask the worker for their identification badge so you can make a copy for your records.
AND

· EHS and HS staff will document any visit or phone call on the child/family’s SS Tracking forms. (EHS and Child Care: Early Head Start/Child Care Tracking. HS: Contacts and Social Service Tracking).
Reference: Licensing R 400.8125, HSPPS 1303.22 (c) (8), HSPPS 1302.47 (5) (iv)
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